
  

 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

REGARDING TOWN OF ELLICOTT  

INTRODUCTORY LOCAL LAW #1-2020 
 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that there has been presented to the Town Council of the Town 

of Ellicott, New York, Introductory Local Law Number One (1) for the year 2020. It is the 

intention of the Town Council of the Town of Ellicott as part of its goal to limit dependence on 

imported fossil energy, and decrease greenhouse gas emissions to permit commercial solar 

energy production systems in the Town of Ellicott and to minimize impacts to residents and 

protect neighborhoods in the community. 

 

Commercial solar energy production systems shall be allowed as a Special  Use Permit in 

Agricultural-Residential District, Industrial Districts, Industrial Parks and the Airport District. 

The law sets forth use regulations and requires site plan review prior to the issuance of a Special 

Use permit by the Zoning Board of Appeals.   

 

THEREFORE, pursuant to statute, the Town Council of the Town of Ellicott will hold a Public 

Hearing on Introductory Local Law #1-2020 at the Administration Building, 215 South Work 

Street, Falconer, New York at 6:00 PM on Monday, August 17, 2020 at which time all persons 

interested will be heard.  A copy of the proposed local law is filed in the office of the Town Clerk at 

the Administration Building where it is available for review by any interested person during regular 

office hours.  It may also be viewed on the town’s website: www.townofellicott.com.  

 

Dated: August 7, 2020 

 

Amy M. Bellardo 

Town Clerk 
                                                  

http://www.townofellicott.com/

